
Project Update: October 2020 
 
We finished our first field survey from 15-21 September 2020. The survey was nicely 
done. We chose three main locations based on a preliminary survey in August 2020. 
The locations were Kali Kencana River, stream around mining area, and West 
Nuskambangan Nature Reserve river. River and stream flow is reduced in September. 
Luckily, we found 10 individuals of R. tricolors in Kali Jati River. Prodasineura delicatula 
is quite common and present in all survey locations. A female Coeliccia lieftincki was 
found in a dried forest stream during tracking to Kali Kencana River. Another C. 
lieftincki site was found in a dried river near to SBI’s mining area. I found four individuals 
in this site. These three species were found in primary, undisturbed forest with dense 
canopy. I will move to the East Nusakambangan Nature Reserve for the next survey. 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


